
 
 
 
 
May 1, 2020 
 
 
 
Hi Dan, 
 
Hope all is well.  We can’t wait to get some baseball games going.  Keeping our fingers crossed it 
happens sooner than later. I think our community really needs to be able to get outside and get some 
normalcy back with watching sports.  
 
It sounds like there will be a house hearing today on the proposed liquor license changes for the MAC. 
H.F. 3573  I appreciate your support with this.  The current law just doesn’t make any sense.  We can sell 
alcohol for the biggest events (Rox) but not the smaller attended events (a town ball game or a chamber 
of commerce  social etc).  Since we have had the liquor license for Rox baseball games there have been 
no violations so in my mind if we can adequately manage selling alcohol at the biggest events at the 
stadium (Rox games) we can manage serving for a events with a lot less attendance.  
 
The biggest concern of not having this law changed is the effect it has on the MAC and the city 
economically.  There is no doubt the MAC will continue to lose tournament bids and not bring in new 
events if we can’t sell alcohol at their events.  
 
If you have any questions please let me know. 
 
Thanks!! 
 
 
Scott Schreiner 
St. Cloud Rox Baseball Club 
Office: (320) 240-9798 
Cell: (320) 310-6828 
www.stcloudrox.com 
 

http://www.stcloudrox.com/

